
HANOVER TOWNSHIP RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD 

3630 Jacksonville Road 

Bethlehem, PA 18017-9303 

Minutes 10/6/11 

 

MEMBER ATTENDANCE:  Alex Sahaydak, Bob Roll, Mike Stasak, Dave Messics & 

Evan Diacogiannis. 

  

 

CALL TO ORDER:  Alex Sahaydak motioned to call the monthly Recreation Advisory 

Board meeting to order at 7:38 PM, seconded by Dave Messics. 

 

 

HTCC REPORT: Rob Cepin from the Hanover Township Community Center attended 

the meeting. Rob gave talked to us about how the HTCC was doing and up coming 

events. 

 November 12: Pre-School 1 mile walk/HTCC 15
th

 Anniversary Run/Pump & Run 

 Pasta For The Heart 

 Raising $ for a new flat screen television for the fitness room. 

 

Rob also presented the RAB with statistics and an overall summary of the 

park/camp/programs from the 2011 summer.  

 Camps: Net revenue from 2008-2011 has grown 21.2%. 

 Parks: 11.5% decrease in wages, 45.1% increase in fee’s collected/12.1% increase 

in children attended. 

 Programs: Net revenue from 2008-2011 had grown 5.9%. 

 

ADMINISTRATION: 

 

 RAB members are going to create park updates for the website. 

 RAB is interested in having the Global School of Entrepreneurship work with the 

HTCC. 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT:   

 Alex Sahaydak motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:32 PM.  Mike Stasak 

seconded.  All members in attendance voted in favor. 

 

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday November 10, 2011.   

 

 

Submitted by: Evan Diacogiannis 


